
Don't forget to get painting your

Easter Eggs for the Egg Decorating

Competition! - 

Entries in on Monday 27th March 

Dear Carers and Parents,

This week has seen Class 2 and 3 receive assemblies looking at 'Speaking out and
Staying Safe' watching online videos from the NSPCC.

Next week we look forward to meeting Father Jeremy Dussek as he comes to share
lunch with the children on Tuesday. He will also be joining us for our Easter Service
on Thursday, at Holy Trinity. We do hope many parents will also join us and
afterwards come back to school for coffee and a slice of cake.

Congratulations this week goes to Lilly Ankers, who showed a wonderful example of
Friendship to someone who was feeling a bit lonely. Friendship is one of our schools'
Core Values. Lilly will be entertaining Teddy Jeremy this weekend.

Please can parents be aware that they should not be parking on the zigzag lines
infront of school, they are there to ensure the safety of the children. Our local
PCSO will be carrying out regular checks. .

Please can we politely remind parents to contact the school office either by
telephone or email (see contact details box below) to notify us of a child's absence.
Notifications should not be sent via Seesaw to class teachers. Thank you.

Finally, we would like to take your views again on Ysgol Bronington. 
Please click here.

Thank you for your support   Mr Austin Bowers. Diolch

        Mrs Fran Smith - Teacher in Charge
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Summer holiday club 2023?

Please help us to decide if we need to provide this service.

CLICK HERE

https://forms.gle/i3C4QDuRHYfbb5QR6
https://forms.gle/m8cj8oHbh4Fy8fvt8


Universal Primary School Meals programme

Since September, all children in reception classes across Wales have been
able to have free meals at school, and from April Universal Primary Free
School Meals will be rolled out to all year 1 and 2 pupils in Wrexham as well.
This is the second stage of the Welsh Government's response to the rising
cost-of-living pressures on families, tackling child poverty and ensuring no
child goes hungry in school. The same offer will be available to years 3 to 6
from September 2023. 
Does your child already receive Free School Meals? 
If your child currently receives Free School Meals based on your
circumstances, you may also be entitled to additional help through the Pupil
Development Grant, which includes financial support for uniform, sports
equipment and devices. To access this year’s scheme click here 
So, as the summer term approaches, we are urging parents to apply for the
support they’re entitled to. Has your financial situation changed in the last
year? If your child is not currently receiving Free School Meals, but your
circumstances have changed this year, Wrexham might have support
available for you. To check if you are eligible for Free School Meals,  visit Free
school meals | Wrexham County Borough Council. If you are eligible, you may
also be able to receive the Pupil Development Grant. 
Parent Pay Account
You need to pre-order on Parent Pay. This really helps your child's school
because teachers aren't spending time taking orders. It also means your child
gets their first choice of meal and helps us reduce waste. Once you are set
up on Parent Pay, you'll be able to book your children's meals up to two
weeks in advance
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https://www.gov.wales/school-essentials-grant#_blank











To celebrate British
Science Week we have

been busy making fizzing
ice cubes, grow a rainbow,
sink or float and making a

balloon rocket.
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Class News:
brought to you by Emily and Jake this week!
Class 1
Maths - Counting in two's
Language - Sequencing how to make a Sandwich
Topic - Designing Alien Sandwiches
Class 2
Maths - Addition of two, 2-digit numbers crossing a ten
Language - Retold a story using a variety of sentence openers
Science - Exploring Gravity by dropping objects and making rocket mice
Class 3
Maths - Planned a family trip to Alton Towers
Language / English - Descriptive writing, writing Easter prayers
Art - Recreating Martyn Evans art and mixing his artwork together


















Bumblebees






Teddy Jeremy's
companion for this

weekend



STAFF CAR PARK
Gates will be closed to the carpark. If you need

to access the car park, please contact the
school office to discuss.

Please note the new
fees and slight
adjustment to after
school club time. 
We have tried to
minimise any increase
to reflect the 10%
increase in wages. 

These take effect from
the 1st April 2023.
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Guess the name of the rabbit! 
£1 a go. Please bring your money to school and have a

go at 
guessing the name of the rabbit. 

This rabbit has been very kindly donated by a friend
of Miss. Hockenhull’s to help raise money for our

school. 



Contact Details:

Tel: 01948 780283

mailbox@bronington-pri.wrexham.sch.uk

ww.broningtonvapschool.org

Diary Dates

March 
Thursday 30th March - Easter Service - Holy Trinity Church 9.30am and afterwards
                                                                Coffee and Cake in the school hall.
Friday 31st March - Break up for Easter Holidays

April
Monday 17th April - Training Day - Closed to pupils
Tuesday 18th April - Back to School!

May
Monday 1st May - May Bank Holiday
Monday 8th May - Coronation Bank Holiday
Friday 26th May - Break up for Half Term

June
Monday 5th June - Back to School!
Friday 16th June - Sports Day -1.30 -3.15pm
Friday 23rd June -Reserve Sports Day
Thursday 29th June - Change over Day & Taster for Class 1

July
Thursday 20th July - Summer holidays begin!!

TRAINING DAYS Academic Year 2023 -2024
Friday 1st September 2023
Monday 4th September 2023
Friday 22nd December 2023
Monday 8th January 2024
Monday 8th April 2024
Friday 28th June 2024
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Awaiting an updated version of the Easter
competition poster from Emily J.
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Children’s Days! 
SpaDental Whitchurch 

NHS 
appointments for children


under 12 years of age 

Book an appointment today! 

5th, 6th and 12th of April 2023 

To book an appointment, 

or for more information, 

please scan the QR code or visit the link: 

to complete the “contact us” form. 

Places are limited, so get in touch soon to avoid disappointment. 

https://www.spadental.co.uk/childrens-day-whitchurch/ 

SpaDental Whitchurch is located in Corser House, 17 Green End, SY13 1AD 

Help your child keep healthy teeth for life. 


